CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES
LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
25th July, 2005
PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Devine

Mike Bleese, Debbie Brown, Mike Relph, John Spink and Alan Westwood
· The record of the meeting held on 18th July, 2005, was noted.

· Details were submitted on the following, all of which were agreed be adopted with immediate effect:-

· Capability Procedure.

· Redeployment Policy.

· Revised Attendance Management Policy.

· A report was submitted providing an update with regard to the pay and grading review.

· Approval was given, subject to confirmation by the Leader of the Council, to two voluntary early retirement applications from the Customer and Support Services Directorate, on grounds of revenue savings and efficiency, and a decision notice was signed.

· A report detailing the performance of the Finance Division against service plan targets, and other performance issues for the quarter ending 30th June, 2005, was noted.

· A report detailing the current provision, and other issues in relation to the Directorate’s  Revenue Budget 2005/06, was noted.

· Details were submitted on the proposed arrangements for senior manager’s pay for 3rd and 4th tier officers and approval was given to the revised senior management pay structure for spinal column points 50 to 67. It was agreed that it would be of value if a feasibility study was undertaken of the implementation of the proposals, the outcome of which would be referred back to a future briefing for consideration.

· Councillor Vincent Devine raised a number of issues on the use of discretionary powers for the payment of discounts, in relation to right to buy purchases.  Alan Westwood said he would seek clarification on the matter, and respond accordingly to Councillor Devine.

· Councillor Bill Hinds commented that, despite performance statistics to the contrary, there still appeared a high level of dissatisfaction, amongst the general public, with regard to the service provided by the customer contact centre.  Alan Westwood replied that in many cases this dissatisfaction was as a result of the response of other Directorates to issues reported to the contact centre, rather than the actions of the contact centre itself, however the situation would continue to be monitored.
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